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National Tidy Towns—Category Winner 
The National Tidy Town’s 'Community Health & Wellbeing' category was awarded to the   
Virtual Village on Saturday 04 April 2024. The Shire of Pingelly is proud and pleased to      
congratulate everyone involved with the Virtual Village for this well deserved success. 
Awards were held in last year’s winning town—Gascoyne Junction, WA.  
 
The Tidy Towns judges commented that 
‘through the provision of vital services fund-
ed by home care packages, seniors now 
have the opportunity to age gracefully in 
the comfort of their homes, preserving their 
dignity and cherished connections.  
 
The Virtual Village, spanning across 
Wickepin, Wandering, and Pingelly, has 
brought together 180 members, creating a 
supportive environment. This pioneering 
initiative has garnered national attention, 
with 19 other communities adopting similar 
models.’  
 
Congratulations to the overall winners, Beechworth, Victoria. Beechworth also were success-
ful in the Young Legends, Dame Phyllis Frost (community impact for individuals category), 
Heritage and Culture, and the Behaviour Change Campaigns and Education categories.  
 
Pingelly’s nominations for each categories demonstrated initiative, hard work, dedication 
and a love for our town and a desire to pull together to improve. While these nominations 
did not win nationally, each nomination represents our collective efforts—of which we are 
very proud.  

Jackie McBurney: 0427 944 456             Cr Peter Wood:        0427 968 452  
(Shire President)  (Deputy President) 
Cr Karmvir Singh:       0457 680 994  Cr Bryan Hotham:             0477 004 157 
Cr Clinton Cheney:     0438 416 427              Cr Peter Narducci:             0417 953 386   
Cr Angela Trethewey: 0411 703 020   

The Restricted Burning Period has now been lifted. Permits to burn are no longer required, 
however caution around fire is always necessary. As always, to report a fire call 000.  

Restricted Burning Period Lifted 

Skip Bins Installed At Tip 
To tackle illegal dumping near the tip, the Shire installed 
skip bins at the entrance to the tip on Tuesday last week. It 
is hoped that these bins, combined with the roll out of the 
bulk waste trailer, will reduce the frequency of people 
dumping in the bush.  
 
These bins will be painted to designate separate bins for 
green waste, recycling and for general waste. 
 


